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Dear Resident, 
 
The present situation we find ourselves in and the impact on daily living is 
unprecedented in recent times; while there have been previous situations that 
have required significant Government action and public collective support, 
nothing in post-war years has been quite on the scale of the national initiative 
being taken in response to the current coronavirus outbreak.   
 
We hear daily national announcements of the impact of the virus and the 
measures being taken to combat this global outbreak.   
 
We are all paying regard to the announced advice, guidance and instruction of 
Government, and while no one knows the ultimate reach and extent of the virus, 
it is of a virulent nature and will impact communities, both in the cases 
contracted and the effect current measures place on everyday life.  
 
Government are making extra resources available to the NHS as fast as can 
be brought to it, and have injected huge sums into the economy to help 
businesses, the employed and the self-employed while restrictions to 
movement, save for essential purposes, are in place.       
 
At local authority level, the nature of the virus places a difficult converse on the 
way in which support is provided, - normal contingencies surround the coming 
together for collective response to a crisis; the present situation requires 
isolation and distancing which naturally makes getting the support to where it’s 
needed more challenging.  
 
However, the South West of England currently has the lowest regional number 
of cases in the country, which may be something to do with its relatively rural 
nature, and within this Lyme is a small town where everyone knows each other 
and has always been a town of proportionately high community engagement. 
The relatively large number of local volunteer support groups are a valued part 
of the way our town is responding to the effects of the virus and the disruption 
it’s causing.      
 



  
 

I’ve expressed my thanks in the past year to all of Lyme’s support groups for 
the good work they do and, on this occasion, may I add my thanks to those who 
are providing support to this particular need. 
 
While everything is about the present, there will be a time when things do return 
to more like normality, albeit with some residual consequences of the actions 
now being taken that will have to be worked through. However, as we often find 
with temporary situations of scale, sometimes things don’t return entirely as 
before and perhaps one thing the virus has shown us is what really matters, 
what the important things are, and perhaps some of the things we thought were 
important but actually matter less are given less prominence. Maybe that’s the 
positive we can take from this.        
 
Thank you and all the very best, - and keep well. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

Brian Larcombe.     
      
Brian Larcombe 
Mayor of Lyme Regis 
 
 


